
 

Cottonwood Consulting LLC 

P.O. Box 1653 

Durango, Colorado 81302 

(970) 764-7356 

www.cottonwoodconsulting.com 

 

December 10, 2021 

Rod Rempel 

PO Box 85 

Chromo, CO 81128 

 

RE: Water Well Sampling Results 

 Rempel Ranch 

 

Dear Mr. Rempel, 

Cottonwood Consulting LLC is pleased to provide you with the results of water well sampling  

conducted at your property on November 19, 2021. The sampling was conducted as part of the 

Colorado Oil and Gas Conservation Commission (COGCC) orphan well pugging program. 

Please find a table summarizing the results and the associated laboratory analytical reports 

enclosed in this packet. 

Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at 970-946-3761. We 

appreciate your participation in the water monitoring program. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Jacob Harter, Principal 

Cottonwood Consulting, LLC 

 

http://www.cottonwoodconsulting.com/

